

May 8, 2023

Professor Wan Jamaluddin Z, M.Ag., Ph.D
Universitas Islam Negeri Raden Intan Lampung
Jl. Letkol H. Endro Suratmin, Sukarame I, Bandar Lampung

Dear Professor Jamaluddin,

On behalf of Jose Rizal University, we cordially invite your institution to visit Manila and explore opportunities for academic linkages and collaboration.

Jose Rizal University is renowned for providing affordable, high-quality education and is recognized as one of the premier universities in the Philippines. Our commitment to excellence is reflected in our Autonomous status and Level IV accreditation, the highest ratings of quality in the country. We offer Level IV-accredited programs in Master of Business Education and Public Administration, Level III accreditation in Master of Arts in Education, and Level II accreditation in Doctor of Business Administration. We are also listed among the Philippine Government's Autonomous and Deregulated Colleges and Universities. Furthermore, we have been awarded a Three (3) Stars rating in the Quacquarelli Symonds (QS) Star Rating System.

We eagerly await the arrival of your delegation at our university during your visit to the Philippines. The following members of your team are most welcome:

- 1. Wan Jamaluddin Z, M.Ag., Ph.D. (UIN Chancellor for MoU)
- 2. Prof. D. Alamsyah, M.Ag. (Comparative Study on Higher Education Accreditation)
- 3. Dr. Deden Makbulloh (Comparative Study on Higher Education Accreditation)
- 4. Dr. Ahmad Isnaeni, M.A. (Visiting Lecturer on Religious Development in Indonesia)
- 5. Tin Amalia Fitri, M.Sc., D.P.A (Visiting Lecturer on the Development of Democracy in Indonesia)

During your visit, you will have the opportunity to engage with our faculty, students, and staff, gaining insight into our research initiatives, academic programs, and campus facilities. We will arrange meetings with key academic and administrative personnel to discuss potential collaborations, including joint research projects, exchange programs, and other initiatives. We are also open to the possibility of signing a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between our institutions.

We look forward to meeting you in Manila and forging strong partnerships between our universities.

Best regards,

VICENTE K. FABELLA

President